# PMHS ATHLETIC BOOSTERS GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES: 11 December 2017

**CALL TO ORDER**: The meeting was called to Order at 7:05 by Todd Williams.

**ATTENDEES**: Jason Bellamy, Sue Uebersax, Nancy Golczewski, Todd Williams, Deb McCollum, Charlie Tangires, Shannon Sweaney, Matt Roseland, Tim Tangieres, Kaley Thompson, Shawn Vallowe and Kathy Beck.

**REVIEW OF MINUTES**: The minutes from the November 2017 meetings were inadvertently not taken.

**FINANCE REPORT**: Deb McCollum presented the Financial Report. In December 2017, the Boosters deposited \$9,937 and spent \$4,669. There is \$42,623 in unrestricted cash and \$34,370 in unappropriated funds, though Deb received some deposits at the meeting that will change these numbers.

#### ATHLETIC DIRECTOR UPDATE:

- Ashley Betz won the State Championship for girls cross country. Her name will be put on the banner. The boys cross country team won the Sportsmanship Award.
- There will be no Winter Cheerleading team this year due to lack of interest.

#### **COMMITTEE UPDATES:**

# **Community Relations:**

• Nothing to report.

### **Merchandising:**

• Nothing to report.

#### **Concessions:**

• Nothing to report.

# **Membership:**

• Nothing to report.

#### **Scholarship**

• Same number and dollar amounts as last year (five \$500 scholarships and one \$1000 scholarship). The paperwork will be

getting to the counselors soon. All applications are due by 1 April 2018.

#### **Team Liaisons:**

• Team moms are needed for boys basketball and swimming.

# **Program Book/Webmaster:**

• Nothing to report.

#### **BUSINESS FOR DISCUSSION:**

### **Booster Board Meeting:**

- The Ravens' fundraiser is 23 December 2017 and we need 14 volunteers and 31 December 2017 and we need 15 volunteers.
- The Bingo committees are going to start up soon. If you are interested in helping out, please contact Todd Williams.
- The PMHS AD discussed uniforms for the wrestling team and baseball pants. The wrestlers are interested in getting a two piece uniform vice a one piece. The two piece uniform is \$120 per uniform. The Boosters approved the additional cost for the two piece uniform. The baseball team requested a second set of pants. The cost will be \$450 and the Boosters approved this request.
- The AD's wish list for this year is:
  - Video equipment (two cameras, a tripod and batteries).
     The equipment will be to record games and it can be checked out through the AD.
  - Access to the Huddle website. This website can be used to upload videos, trade films with coaches and kids can send video to colleges. The website costs \$2400 per year which is \$400 \$800 a season per team and the AD anticipates seven teams using it.
  - Todd would like to have a Thank You event for the coaches and it is tentatively scheduled for June 2018.
  - Coach Roseland updated the Boosters on the status of the bleachers. Due to ADA requirements, he has to have a path to the bleachers which raises the cost \$8000.

•

The following expenditures were approved at the meeting: \$3500 Scholarship

\$1200 wrestling uniforms \$450 baseball pants

## **Upcoming Events:**

Next Executive Board and Booster Meeting – 8 January 2018

Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m. Minutes submitted by Sue Uebersax